

IDEA Public Schools REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) For KITCHEN FACE LIFT EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION

CONTENTS

PART I - GENERAL INFORMATION	4
BACKGROUND	4
FUNDING	4
SERVICES SOLICITED	4
TIME-FRAME	5
PAYMENT TERMS	5
PART II- PROPOSAL CONTENT AND PROCESS	6
PURPOSE	6
NOTICE TO ALL VENDORS	6
SCOPE OF SERVICES	6
RESPONDENT RESPONSIBILITY	6
DESIRED SERVICES	7
KITCHEN EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION SPECIFICATIONS	7
IDEA PUBLIC SCHOOLS RESPONSIBILITY	15
PROPOSAL EVALUATIONS	16
WHO IS ELIGIBLE TO RESPOND?	16
PROCUREMENT CONDITIONS/GENERAL TERMS	17
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE FOR BIDDER COMPLAINTS	18
PROPOSAL CONSIDERATION/SELECTION CRITERIA	18
RESPONSIVE/RESPONSIBLE RESPONDENTS	19
EVALUATION	20
HOW TO SUBMIT A PROPOSAL?	21
PART III- PROPOSAL FORMAT	22

IDEA Public Schools

#04-RFP-CNP-1920

	TITLE PAGE	22
	RFP RESPONSE FORMAT AND CONTENT	23
	RESPONDENT IDENTIFICATION	23
	ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS	24
	NOTICE TO RESPONDENTS	25
Δ	TTACHMENTS	25

PART I - GENERAL INFORMATION

BACKGROUND

IDEA Public Schools is a growing network of tuition-free K-12 public charter schools serving more than 45,000 students in 79 schools throughout the Rio Grande Valley, San Antonio, Austin, El Paso and Louisiana. IDEA is committed to "College for All Children" and has sent 100% of its graduates to college for six consecutive years.

FUNDING

IDEA Public Schools is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. Funding for IDEA Public Schools operations and programs are provided through fundraising, philanthropic grants, state and federal funding.

SERVICES SOLICITED

IDEA Public Schools is soliciting a Request for Proposal (RFP) for Kitchen Face Lift equipment and installation for 6 cafeterias.

- 1.1 Each vendor shall furnish the information required by the Contract Documents. The vendor shall sign the *proposal, all addenda,* and the *proposal sheet.* The person signing the proposal must initial erasures or other changes. Proposals signed by an agent must be accompanied by evidence of the agent's authority unless such evidence has been previously furnished to IDEA Public Schools.
- 1.2 Deliveries shall be FOB Destination to IDEA Public Schools destination sites. Freight prepaid and assumed by the vendor. IDEA Public Schools reserves the right to pick up items in lieu of delivery from local vendors.
- 1.3 IDEA Public Schools does not pay Federal Excise Taxes or Texas and local retail sales and use taxes. Tax exemption certificates will be provided upon request.
- 1.4 The vendor may offer an "equal" product or product exceeding Specifications as an alternate proposal. Final determination of whether or not an item is an "approved equal" remains with IDEA Public Schools.
- 1.5 Proposals submitted on forms other than the IDEA Public Schools forms or with different terms or provisions may be considered as non-responsive proposals.
- 1.6 IDEA Public Schools expects that all proposals will remain valid for the term of this proposal.
- 1.7 The vendor shall certify that no federal or state suspension or debarment is in place, which would preclude receiving a state or federally funded award.
- 1.8 "Reservations". IDEA Public Schools expressly reserves the right to:

- 1.10.1 Waive minor deviations from the specifications when it is determined that the total cost to the IDEA Public Schools of the deviating proposal is lower than the lowest conforming proposal which meets all aspects of the specifications, and the overall function of the goods or services, or both, specified in the deviating proposal is equal to or greater than that of the conforming proposal.
- 1.10.2 Waive any defect, irregularity or informality in any proposal procedure.
- 1.10.3 Reject any or all proposals.
- 1.10.4 Amend a proposal prior to proposal opening date to extend or make changes to specification.
- 1.10.5 Procure any item by other means.
- 1.10.6 Increase or decrease the quantity specified in the proposal, unless the offeror specifies otherwise.

TIME-FRAME

An RFP packet will be available at 1:00 PM CST on January 16, 2020, at the Headquarters Office located at 2115 W. Pike, Weslaco TX 78596 and in our website at the following link https://ideapublicschools.org/contact-us. The vendor is responsible for obtaining any updates or amendments to the RFP from the website. The deadline for submitting proposals for this RFP is Thursday February 20, 2020, at 5:00 PM.

If you have any questions regarding this RFP process, please contact the Child Nutrition Program Procurement Manager Linda de la Fuente at (956) 355-2857. <u>Proposals must be delivered to and received prior to this deadline to the address noted above.</u> There will be no exceptions. **Proposals received after the deadline will not be considered for this procurement. No facsimiles or e-mails will be accepted.**

PAYMENT TERMS

Payment will be issued upon review and approval of invoice within 30 days. Invoices shall be fully documented as to labor, materials and equipment provided. Orders will be placed by the IDEA Public Schools Child Nutrition Program and must be given a Purchase Order Number to be valid. No payments shall be made on invoices not listing a Purchase Order Number. Invoices should be submitted to IDEA Public Schools ATTN: Child Nutrition Program Accounts Payable via email at cnp@ideapublicschools.org or by mail at 2115 W. Pike Blvd., Weslaco, Texas 78596 Attn: CNP Department.

PART II- PROPOSAL CONTENT AND PROCESS

PURPOSE

Utilizing the Request for Proposals (RFP) method of procurement, IDEA Public Schools is requesting proposals from companies/businesses (Respondents) for delivery and installation of kitchen equipment as part of IDEA's Kitchen Face Lift initiative.

NOTICE TO ALL VENDORS

IDEA Public Schools is interested:

- 1. Vendor must keep IDEA Public Schools (IDEA) advised of any changes in order(s) status.
- 2. Award to vendor(s) will be for a period ending March 6, 2020.
- 3. All submittals are to be for the purchase of the kitchen equipment identified in **Attachment K** of this Request for Proposals and it needs to include the cost of installation as indicated by the IDEA Child Nutrition Program.
- 4. Questions regarding this proposal must be in writing and emailed to the CNP Procurement Manager at linda.delafuente@ideapublicschools.org or the CNP Finance and Procurement Director at michael.lopez@ideapublicschools.org. by **Friday January 31, 2020 at 3:00 PM CST.**
- 5. IDEA encourages HUB vendor participation, if vendor is a state certified HUB vendor (Historically Underutilized Business) and/ or certified MWBD vendor (Minority and Women-owned Business), certification must be included in submittal.
- 6. All pricing and any award under this RFP shall be good for IDEA and any other entity purchasing through IDEA.

SCOPE OF SERVICES

RESPONDENT RESPONSIBILITY

IDEA Public Schools expectations with respect to the performance by each vendor in connection with the IDEA Public Schools purchases are set out in the "Contract Documents" which consist of the *Request for Proposal* ("RFP"), *Instructions to Vendors, Standard Terms and Conditions, and Proposal Sheet.* Vendors who fail to examine the Contract Documents do so at their own risk.

Any explanation desired by a vendor regarding the meaning or interpretation of any portion of the contract documents must be emailed to linda.delafuente@ideapublicschools.org or michael.lopez@ideapublicschools.org, by Friday January 31, 2020 at 3:00 PM CST to allow for a reply to reach vendors before the submission of their proposals. Oral explanations or instructions given before the award will not be binding. Any information given to one prospective vendor will be furnished to all prospective vendors as an *Addendum*, if such information is necessary to vendors in submitting their proposals or if the lack of such information would be prejudicial to an uninformed vendor.

The selected respondent(s) will follow practices, processes, and protocols established by local, state, and federal agencies with respect to their field of service and goods.

DESIRED SERVICES

KITCHEN EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION FOR IDEA FACE LIFT INITIATIVE

GENERAL INFORMATION

- The specifications that follow are minimum basic requirements. Any deviation or comparable must be properly identified and be acceptable by IDEA Public Schools. For this reason, vendors are discouraged from describing any deviations simply as "equal" or "exceeds" the defined requirements: Instead, vendors are strongly encouraged to explain all deviations in the space provided or on a separate piece of paper and submit their bid. Failure to do so may result in the rejection of the bid and or product for non-compliance. Any deviation to specifications must be listed and clearly defined. If additional pages are needed, please include a separate sheet of paper titled "Deviations to Specifications" and include with the bid document.
- 2) The factory name and location shall be submitted with the bid. Installation of equipment has to be performed at the cafeteria location identified in the requirements below. There are not exceptions. Installation of equipment has to be scheduled with the Cafeteria's Regional Manager or Cafeteria Manager indicated in the requirements below.
- The district intends to purchase the types and quantities of kitchen equipment listed in the RFP. The actual number purchased of any equipment may be adjusted up or down according to the district's needs and funding.
- 4) General warranties are to include but will not be limited to
 - a) Equipment warranty shall be compliant with the specifications identified below
 - b) Installation service warranty shall be compliant with the specifications identified below
 - C) Vendor is responsible for the equipment purchased from shipment through installation

EQUIPMENT LIST BY CAFETERIA

IDEA Frontier

Item	Description	Quantity
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for	
200	1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-2558 Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately)	
	1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides	
	1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	Work Table, 72°W x 36°D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2°H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each)	.2
	6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, CUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant	3
	4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain	1
	1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
THREE (3) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 3-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 24"W sink compartments, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable bullet feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 151" L/R, NSF (requires 2 faucets) 1 ea K-453 Control Bracket, 14" x 16" (each) 3 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections 3 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-PS-17 Welded Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets	2
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2
and the second second second second	T	1
VENT HOOD - LED		

EQUIPMENT LIST BY CAFETERIA

ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	6
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	10

IDEA San Benito

Item	Description	Quantity
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables **table to 30x30 confirm required dims *** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-2558 Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	E
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, CUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	2
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS		1
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	2

EQUIPMENT LIST BY CAFETERIA

REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 6 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	6
CAN RACK	Can Storage Rack, mobile design with casters, sloped glides for automatic can retrieval, aluminum construction, holds 162-#10 or 216- #5 cans, (4) 6" plate casters, (2) swivel with brakes, (2) rigid, NSF 2 ea Lifetime <u>warranty</u> against rust & corrosion, 5 year construction <u>warranty</u> , standard	1

IDEA Weslaco

Item	Description	Quantity
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables**table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	Work Table, 72°W x 36°D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2°H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15°W x 20°D x 5° deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72° long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	,2
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, CUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS W5HDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	2
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS		1
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	6

ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor <u>warranty</u> , standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	10

IDEA San Juan College Prep

		Quantity
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	2
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, CUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kw, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	2
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-PS-17 Welded Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets	2
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2
VENT HOOD - LED		1

EQUIPMENT LIST BY CAFETERIA

ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor <u>warranty</u> , standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	В
CAN RACK	Can Storage Rack, mobile design with casters, sloped glides for automatic can retrieval, aluminum construction, holds 162-#10 or 216- #5 cans, (4) 6" plate casters, (2) swivel with brakes, (2) rigid, NSF 2 ea Lifetime <u>warranty</u> against rust & corrosion, 5 year construction <u>warranty</u> , standard	2
ICE CUBER	Indigo™ Series Ice Maker, cube-style, air-cooled, self-contained condenser, 30"W x 24-1/2"D x 21-1/2"H, production capacity up to 530 lb/24 hours (390 lb AHRI certified 90°/70°), DuraTech™ exterior, dice size cubes, NSF, cULus, ENERGY STAR® 1 ea <u>WARRANTY</u> -ICE-SC 3 year parts & labor (Machine), 5 year parts & labor (Evaporator), 5 year parts (Compressor), standard 1 ea {-161} 115v/60/1-ph, 14.2 amps 1 ea AR-PRE Arctic Pure® Pre-Filter Assembly, 5 micron filtration includes head, shroud, hardware, mounting assembly, & (1) filter cartridge, (NOT stand-alone; should be used in conjunction with primary water filter assembly) 1 ea <u>WARRANTY</u> -ARCPURE 3 year parts & labor <u>warranty</u> on cap, housing, hardware, and mounting assembly (does not refer to filter cartridge), standard 1 ea (AR-10000) Arctic Pure® Primary Water Filter Assembly, includes head, shroud, hardware, mounting assembly, & (1) filter cartridge, 14,000 gallon capacity, 0-600 lbs./ice per day 1 ea <u>WARRANTY</u> -ARCPURE 3 year parts & labor <u>warranty</u> on cap, housing, hardware, and mounting assembly (does not refer to filter cartridge), standard 1 ea (B-970) ice Bin, 48"W x 34"D, 50"H, with top-hinged front-opening door, AHRI certified 710 lb ice storage capacity, for top-mounted ice maker, stainless steel exterior, NSF 1 ea K-00369 Bin Adapter, 30" S or Indigo ice machine to 48" B-970 bin, weight limit 180 lbs. maximum (Series 300, 450 & 500 only) 1 ea <u>WARRANTY</u> -BIN/DISP 3 year parts & labor <u>warranty</u> , standard 1 ea 6" adjustable stainless steel legs, standard	1

IDEA Quest

Item	Description	Quantity
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	1
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	2
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, CUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	3

EQUIPMENT LIST BY CAFETERIA

	EQUIPMENT LIST BY CAPETERIA	
CONVECTION OVEN, ELECTRIC	Convection Oven, electric, double-deck, standard depth, solid state controls, 60 minute timer, 8" high legs, stainless steel front, top and sides, stainless steel doors with windows, (2) 1/2 HP, 12.5 kW each section, NSF, cUL, UL 3 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 6 ea (2) 480v/60/3-ph, 30 amps total, per oven	3
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1
PRE-RINSE FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	
ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-kinse Onit, 6 C/C backsplash mount, with spring action nexible gooseneck, wan bracket, Add-On-radicet with 12 Swing spout	•
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
THREE (3) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 3-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 24"W sink compartments, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable bullet feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 151" L/R, NSF (requires 2 faucets) 1 ea K-453 Control Bracket, 14" x 16" (each) 3 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections 3 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-PS-17 Welded Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets	2
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2
VENT HOOD - LED		1
LIGHTS WALK-IN LED LIGHTS		1
PLASTIC SHELVING UNIT, WITH METAL POST	MetroMax Q™ Starter Shelving Unit, 48"W x 18"D x 74"H, (5) open grid polymer shelves with Microban® antimicrobial protection (4) epoxy coated steel, epoxy coat steel frame, KD, NSF	10
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined	4
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	10
		7.5

IDEA Mission

Part of the last o			-
14 mm	D	Constitution of the consti	
litem	Tuescription	QUantity	- 1

WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then	3
ТОР	add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked)	
	1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately)	
	1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each)	
	1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	
WORK TABLE,	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable	2
STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each)	
	6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides	
	3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN,	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls,	3
ELECTRIC	includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, CUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant	
	4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	
CONVECTION OVEN, ELECTRIC	Convection Oven, electric, double-deck, standard depth, solid state controls, 60 minute timer, 8" high legs, stainless steel front, top and sides, stainless steel doors with windows, (2) 1/2 HP, 12.5 kW each section, NSF, cUL, UL 3 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 6 ea (2) 480v/60/3-ph, 30 amps total, per oven	3
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain	1
The second of the second	1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
THREE (3) COMPARTMENT	Regaline Sink, 3-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 24"W sink compartments, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable bullet feet,	1
SINK	14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 151" L/R, NSF (requires 2 faucets) 1 ea K-453 Control Bracket, 14" x 16" (each) 3 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections 3 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1
HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-S-17 Welded Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets	2
	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed	2
CASHIER	powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	"

EQUIPMENT LIST BY CAFETERIA

WALK-IN LED LIGHTS		1
PLASTIC SHELVING UNIT, WITH METAL POST	MetroMax Q [™] Starter Shelving Unit, 48"W x 18"D x 74"H, (5) open grid polymer shelves with Microban [®] antimicrobial protection (4) epoxy coated steel, epoxy coat steel frame, KD, NSF	12
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cultus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined	4
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	10
OFFICE LAYOUT	Extract exisiting fixated desk 3 desk 3 chairs cabinets	1

General

 I-Mop Lithium ION auto disk floor scrubber includes batteries, charger, and medium bristle brushes	50
Nobles 20" Floor scrubber with ECH20 cleaning technology	23
Pad driver, batteries, charger, dual down pressure kit for nobles 20" floor scrubber	23
Removing of fixated and old office furniture	23
Setting up new layout of kitchen office with 3 desk, 3 chairs, cabinets	23
12' x 16' A-Frame - Caribbean Blue / Yellow Wood (Smart Panel) Build on Site and w / 1-set Anchors (2)	14

IDEA PUBLIC SCHOOLS RESPONSIBILITY

- A. The district reserves the right to cancel service due to unacceptable prices variances. Advance notice/notification is expected (from awarded vendor) when a large market price (increase) occurs for a particular item. This will allow IDEA an opportunity to search and approve a substitute item of equal or greater quality.
- B. All pricing and any award under this RFP shall be good for IDEA and any other entity purchasing through IDEA.
- C. Prices may be decreased at any time after award. If prices are affected by statute, regulation, administrative or judicial order, vendors may not include additional costs in billing to the end user. Vendors must first provide IDEA written justification for any increase and IDEA must make a determination of applicability of the increase to the contract. In the event a vendor offers or provides a decrease in rates to its customers or potential customers for the same services provided for IDEA pursuant to its contract, the vendor must provide the same decrease in rates for IDEA. It is recommended that the vendor provide said rate decreases voluntarily. If IDEA learns of a decrease in rates from a source other than the vendor, the vendor shall credit IDEA with the difference between IDEAS' contracted rate and the decreased rate from the date of said decrease or the vendor's contract will be subject to cancellation at the discretion of IDEA. Any charges not proposed

but required to make this service viable will be considered a hidden cost and will be provided by the vendor at no additional cost to IDEA for the term of the contract.

PROPOSAL EVALUATIONS

Proposal evaluations are scheduled for Friday, February 21, 2020 at 2 PM and will take place at IDEA Public Schools Headquarters at 2115 W Pike Blvd., Weslaco, TX 78596. Option to join via web on https://bluejeans.com/783842454/ or join via phone: https://bluejeans.com/783

WHO IS ELIGIBLE TO RESPOND?

Respondents who are able to meet the technical specifications for quality and other terms of this proposal package, and who are not debarred and/or suspended from conducting business with district, federal and state funded agencies are invited to respond. A prospective respondent must affirmatively demonstrate respondent's responsibility. A prospective respondent, by submitting a proposal, represents to IDEA Public Schools that it meets the following requirements:

- Possess or is able to obtain adequate financial resources as required to perform under this RFP
- Is able to comply with the required or proposed RFP
- Have a satisfactory record of integrity and ethics
- > Be otherwise qualified and eligible to receive an award
- ➤ Be in good standing with the applicable national or state associations

PROCUREMENT CONDITIONS/GENERAL TERMS

Procurement of these items shall be in accordance with the IDEA Public Schools procurement policies and general terms as follows:

- > IDEA Public Schools reserves the right to accept or reject any or all proposals received or to cancel or extend in part or its entirety, this Request for Proposal, or make multiple or partial awards.
- Award of purchase agreement or contract shall be made only to a responsible respondent(s), i.e., a respondent who has demonstrated competence to deliver the specified goods/services, a proven record of business integrity and ethics, and the ability to meet the requirements of this RFP
- When submitting proposals, it is required that the respondent have the necessary professional experience, prior training, and applicable professional judgment to perform the activities or deliver the goods stated in this RFP.
- Proposals may be withdrawn only by delivery of a written request to IDEA Public Schools prior to the specified deadline time/date stated in the RFP. The authorized signatory must sign such requests.
- > Proposals received will become a part of the IDEA Public Schools' official files without further obligation to the respondents.
- The contents of a successful Proposal may become a contractual obligation if selected for funding. Failure of the Respondent to accept these obligations can result in cancellation of an award or purchase agreement. IDEA Public Schools reserves the right to withdraw or reduce the amount of an award or to cancel any contract resulting from this procurement if there is misrepresentation or errors in the specifications, pricing, terms, or Respondent's ability to meet the terms and conditions of this RFP or if adequate funding is not received.
- A response does not commit IDEA Public Schools to award a purchase agreement or a contract. IDEA does not commit to a reimbursement of any costs incurred in the preparation of a response nor commit to pay for any costs incurred prior to the execution of a formal purchase agreement or contract unless such costs are specifically authorized in writing by IDEA Public Schools.
- IDEA Public Schools reserves the right to contact any individual, agency, or employers listed in the RFP, to contact others who may have experience and/or knowledge of the respondent's goods/supplies, relevant performance, qualifications, etc., and to request additional information from any and all respondents.
- Respondents shall not, under penalty of law, offer any gratuities, favors, or anything of monetary value to any officer or employee of IDEA Public Schools, or to any consultant, employee, or member of IDEA Public Schools for the purpose of or having the effect of influencing favorable disposition toward their own proposal or any other bid submitted hereunder.

- ➤ No employee, officer or member of IDEA Public Schools shall participate in the selection, development of a response to this RFP, award or administration of a contract supported by the RFP if a conflict of interest, real or apparent, would be involved.
- Respondents shall not engage in any activity that will restrict or eliminate competition. This does not preclude joint ventures or subcontracts. Violation of this provision may cause a respondent's response to be rejected.
- ➤ No purchase agreement or contract may be awarded until the respondent has complied with Executive Order 12549, 29 CFR, Part 98 by submitting a signed Certification of Debarment, which states that neither the respondent, nor any of its principles, are presently debarred, suspended, proposed for debarment, declared ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from participation in a procurement by any Federal department or agency.
- Prior to award of any purchase agreement or contract, a Respondent must sign a Certification Regarding Conflict of Interest stating adherence to IDEA Public Schools policy regarding free and open competition and conflicts of interest.
- The District is exempt from federal excise tax, state, and local tax. Do not include tax in cost figure. If it is determined that tax was included in the cost figures, it will not be included in the tabulation of any awards.

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE FOR BIDDER COMPLAINTS

Members of the public having complaints regarding the IDEA's purchasing procedures or operations may present their complaints or concerns to the District by writing to the following address.

IDEA Public Schools

Attn. CNP Procurement Manager
2115 W. Pike Blvd

Weslaco, TX 78596

(956) 377-8000

PROPOSAL CONSIDERATION/SELECTION CRITERIA

"Most Advantageous Proposal". In evaluating proposals, the following considerations will be taken into account for the award recommendations as per 2 CFR 200.320-324 and TDA Squaremeals - Administrator's Reference Manual - Section 17:

- The purchase price
- The reputation of the vendor and of the vendor's goods and services
- The extent to which the goods or services meet IDEAS' needs
- The vendor's past relationships with other educational institutions
- The vendor's certification as a Historically Underutilized Business (HUB)

- Vendor's service and delivery capabilities
- Warranty and warranty service history
- Any other relevant factor specifically listed in the RFP

RESPONSIVE/RESPONSIBLE RESPONDENTS

IDEA Public Schools staff reviews the proposals received to determine if they are responsive. For proposals to be considered responsive and to be evaluated for selection, the following requirements must be met:

- 1. The proposals must have been submitted by the due date and time.
- 2. The proposals must be complete with the original signatures.
- 3. The proposals must be for the specific services requested and described in the RFP Packet.
- 4. The proposals must be submitted in the format described in the RFP Packet.
- 5. One original (in blue ink and marked original) and two copies must be submitted.
- Electronic format on a USB flash drive. The electronic version shall be one file that replicates your
 original proposal including required signatures. <u>NOTE</u>: Do not send individual files of each section
 or page of your proposal as the electronic version. (This is OPTIONAL)

All proposals will be screened for inclusion of all required information prior to release to the evaluation team. IDEA Public Schools staff may exclude from further consideration for contract award any non-responsive proposal or portion of a proposal.

EVALUATION

The evaluation criteria and the relative weights for scoring are provided below, the evaluation team will consider the following elements in the evaluation process. **Purchase price is not the only criteria that will be used in the evaluation process.**

	RFP # 04-RFP-CNP 1920 – KITCHEN FACE LIFT EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION - EVALU	JATION FORM
Eval	luation and Selection Criteria Value	Score
1)	The Purchase Price;	
	a) Proposed price under this program.	48 pts.
2)	The reputation of the vendor and of the vendor's goods or services;	
	a) The respondents experience and demonstrated competence with similar type services with districts and / or public entities.	10 pts.
3)	The extent to which the goods or services meet the district's needs;	
	a) The respondent's knowledge of current procedures and methods related to the scope of this project	ct. 10 pts.
4)	The vendor's past relationship with other educational institutions;	
	a) The respondent's type of services provided to other organizations, list (3) references in reference sheet	10 pts.
5)	Vendor is a certified historically underutilized business;	
	a) The respondent's proof of being a Historically Underutilized Business certification	2 Pts.
6)	Vendor's service and delivery capabilities	
	a) The respondent's past service and delivery based on references.	10 pts.
7)	Warranty and warranty service history	
	a) The respondent's past history of honoring warranty claims based on RFP specs	10 Pts.
	Total	100 Pts.
Eval	luator:	
Sign	nature: Date:	

IDEA Public Schools may use IDEA Public Schools staff, independent evaluators or a combination of both to evaluate and rank proposals.

After evaluation, an award may be made on the basis of the evaluation and ranking, without discussion, clarification or modification. IDEA Public Schools may enter into negotiations with the highest ranked respondent. If IDEA Public Schools is unable to reach agreement with the highest ranked respondent, the negotiations will terminate and negotiations will begin with the next respondent in the order of the ranking until a contract is reached or IDEA Public Schools has rejected all proposals.

NOTE: After evaluation, any proposal with a total score less than 50 points will be considered as nonresponsive and will be disqualified from further consideration. Proposals receiving a final score of 50 or better are not guaranteed an award. **IDEA Public Schools reserves the right to request Best and Final Offers (BAFO) from all responsive respondents.**

HOW TO SUBMIT A PROPOSAL?

All proposal packages must be clearly marked with the Respondents' name and address (it is very important to include the RFP #). Proposal packages must be delivered to and received prior to the deadline.

Linda de la Fuente, CNP Procurement Manager

Michael Lopez, CNP Director of Finance and Procurement

IDEA Public Schools

2115 W. Pike Blvd

Weslaco, TX 78596

(956) 377-8000

Attn: RFP # 04-RFP-CNP-1920

PART III- PROPOSAL FORMAT

TITLE PAGE

Respondents must complete the Title Page on the following page and include it as the cover sheet for proposals submitted in response to this RFP.

See coversheet below:

Child Nutrition Program

A Proposal Submitted in Response to

IDEA Public Schools

Request for Proposals # 04-RFP-CNP-1920

Submitted by:

(Full Legal Name of Respondent)

On:

(Date of Proposal Submission)

RFP RESPONSE FORMAT AND CONTENT

1. Page	e/Items to return/include.
>	Title Page
>	Table of Contents
>	Business Identification
>	Additional Requirements
>	Compliance with Specifications
>	Past Performance/Demonstrated Effectiveness/References
>	Cost (Must use format included in attachment "K")
	umentation must be complete. A respondent's written response shall be the sole means of ting the service.
RESPO	NDENT IDENTIFICATION
Enter tl	ne Respondent's firm's name and address below.
1. Nam	e of Firm
2. Stree	et Address
3. City,	State & Zip Code
4. Fede	eral ID# or Social Security Number

ADD	OITIC	IAI	REQU	IRFN	IFN:	TS

Ownership: Proposal must include nownership of the business entity submit	name and Social Security Number of each person with at least 25% itting the qualifications.
NAME:	_SSN:
NAME:	_SSN:

NOTICE TO RESPONDENTS

Finalists may be asked to attend a panel conference at Headquarters located at 2115 W Pike Blvd., Weslaco, TX 78596 to further detail price, quality of product, past performance and any questions that the evaluation panel may consider in selecting a vendor.

ATTACHMENTS

The attachments listed below are required and should be included with the proposal. **Attachment C** is required to ensure that no potential conflicts of interest exist with IDEA Public Schools Board or staff members. **All forms must be signed and completed.**

- 1. Reference Sheet
- 2. Attachment A Certification of Respondent
- 3. Attachment B Certification Regarding Clean Air and Water Acts
- 4. Attachment C Certification Regarding Work Hours & Safety Standards
- 5. Attachment D Certification Regarding Davis-Bacon Act
- 6. Attachment E Certification Regarding Drug-Free Workplace
- 7. Attachment F Conflict of Interest
- 8. Attachment G Equal Opportunity and Nondiscrimination
- 9. Attachment H- Bidders Certifications Form
- 10. Attachment I- Certification Regarding Lobbying
- 11. Attachment J- Certification Regarding Debarment
- 12. Attachment K Cost proposal submittal template

REFERENCE SHEET

Please list a minimum of three references of agencies (governments, charter schools or ISDs) that have used your services. We would prefer some of the references to be new customers in the last year, and Texas agencies are preferred:

	COMPANY NAME OR CONTACT P	ERSON	
STREET ADDRESS	CITY	STATE	ZIP
CONTACT PERSON		TELEPHONE NUMB	ER
PRODUCTS/SERVICES USED			
DESCRIBE AND DOCUMENT YOUR INV	OVLENT WITH OTHER COMMUINTES	IN SIMILAR TYPE OF WORK	
	COMPANY NAME OF CONTACT P	EDGON	
	COMPANY NAME OR CONTACT P	ERSON	
STREET ADDRESS	CITY	STATE	ZIP
CONTACT PERSON		TELEPHONE NUMB	ER
PRODUCTS/SERVICES USED			
DESCRIBE AND DOCUMENT YOUR INV	OVLENT WITH OTHER COMMUINTES	IN SIMILAR TYPE OF WORK	
	COMPANY NAME OR CONTACT P	ERSON	
STREET ADDRESS	CITY	STATE	ZIP
CONTACT PERSON		TELEPHONE NUMB	ER
CONTACTIERSON			

ATTACHMENT "A"

CERTIFICATION OF RESPONDENT

I, the undersigned, submit this quote/bid and have read the specifications, which are a part of this solicitation. My signature also certifies that I am authorized to submit this quote/bid. Sign as a representative for the firm, and carry out services solicited in this solicitation:

Signature of Authorized Agent:	
Printed Name and Title of Agent:	
Name of Firm:	
Address:	
Telephone Number:	
FAX Number:	
Contact Person:	
Email Address (if applicable):	
Web Site Address (if applicable):	

ATTACHMENT "B"

CERTIFICATION REGARDING CLEAN AIR AND THE FEDERAL WATER POLLUTION CONTROL ACT

This certification is required by the Clean Air Act (42 U.S.C. 7401-7671q.) and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act (33 U.S.C. 1251-1387), as amended—Contracts and subgrants of amounts in excess of \$150,000 must contain a provision that requires the non-Federal award to agree to comply with all applicable standards, orders or regulations issued pursuant to the Clean Air Act (42 U.S.C. 7401-7671q) and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act as amended (33 U.S.C. 1251-1387). Violations must be reported to the Federal awarding agency and the Regional Office of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).

The undersigned contractor certifies that it will comply with the clean air and federal water pollution control act:

- The contractor agrees to comply with all applicable standards, orders or regulations issued pursuant to the Clean Air Act, as amended, 42 U.S.C. 7401 et seq.
- The contractor agrees to report each violation to the United States Department of Agriculture and understands and agrees that the United States Department of Agriculture will, in turn, report each violation as required to assure notification to the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).
- The contractor agrees to include these requirements in each subcontract exceeding
 \$1,500,000 financed in whole or in part by the United States Department of Agriculture.
- The contractor agrees to comply with all applicable standards, orders, or regulations issued pursuant to the Federal Water Pollution Control Act, as amended, 33 U.S.C. 1251 et seq.
- The contractor agrees to report each violation to the United States Department of Agriculture and understands and agrees that the United States Department of Agriculture will, in turn, report each violation as required to assure notification to the Environmental Protection Agency Environmental Protection Agency.
- The contractor agrees to include these requirements in each subcontract exceeding \$150,000 financed in whole or in part with funds from the United States Department of Agriculture.

Name of Organization/Firm		
Signature of Authorized Representative	Date	
Print Name and Title of Authorized Representative		

ATTACHMENT "C"

CERTIFICATION REGARDING WORK HOURS AND SAFETY STANDARDS

Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act (40 U.S.C. 3701-3708). Where applicable, all contracts awarded by the non-Federal entity in excess of \$100,000 that involve the employment of mechanics or laborers must include a provision for compliance with 40 U.S.C. 3702 and 3704, as supplemented by Department of Labor regulations (29 CFR Part 5). Under 40 U.S.C. 3702 of the Act, each contractor must be required to compute the wages of every mechanic and laborer on the basis of a standard work week of 40 hours. Work in excess of the standard work week is permissible provided that the worker is compensated at a rate of not less than one and a half times the basic rate of pay for all hours worked in excess of 40 hours in the work week. The requirements of 40 U.S.C. 3704 are applicable to construction work and provide that no laborer or mechanic must be required to work in surroundings or under working conditions which are unsanitary, hazardous or dangerous. These requirements do not apply to the purchases of supplies or materials or articles ordinarily available on the open market, or contracts for transportation or transmission of intelligence.

The undersigned subcontractor certifies it will comply with the contract work hours and safety standards act:

- No contractor or subcontractor contracting for any part of the contract work which may require or involve the employment of laborers or mechanics shall require or permit any such laborer or mechanic in any workweek in which he or she is employed on such work to work in excess of forty hours in such workweek unless such laborer or mechanic receives compensation at a rate not less than one and one-half times the basic rate of pay for all hours worked in excess of forty hours in such workweek.
- o In the event of any violation of the clause set forth in first paragraph of this section the contractor and any subcontractor responsible therefor shall be liable for the unpaid wages. In addition, such contractor and subcontractor shall be liable to the United States Department of Labor for liquidated damages. Such liquidated damages shall be computed with respect to each individual laborer or mechanic, including watchmen and guards, employed in violation of the clause set forth in first paragraph of this section, in the sum of \$27 for each calendar day on which such individual was required or permitted to work in excess of the standard workweek of forty hours without payment of the overtime wages required by the clause set forth in first paragraph of this section.
- The United States Department of Agriculture shall upon its own action or upon written request of an authorized representative of the Department of Labor withhold or cause to be withheld, from any moneys payable on account of work performed by the contractor or subcontractor under any such contract or any other Federal contract with the same prime contractor, or any other federally-assisted contract subject to the Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act, which is held by the same prime contractor, such sums as may be determined to be necessary to satisfy any liabilities of such contractor or subcontractor for unpaid wages and liquidated damages as provided in the clause set forth in paragraph (2) of this section.
- The contractor or subcontractor shall insert in any subcontracts the clauses set forth in previous paragraphs of this section and also a clause requiring the subcontractors to include

these clauses in any lower tier subcontracts. The prime contractor shall be responsible for compliance by any subcontractor or lower tier subcontractor with the clauses set forth in previous paragraphs of this section.

Name of Organization/Firm		
Signature of Authorized Representative	Date	
Print Name and Title of Authorized Representative		

ATTACHMENT "D"

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DAVIS-BACON ACT

Davis-Bacon Act, as amended (40 U.S.C. 3141-3148). When required by Federal program legislation, all prime construction contracts in excess of \$2,000 awarded by non-Federal entities must include a provision for compliance with the Davis-Bacon Act (40 U.S.C. 3141-3144, and 3146-3148) as supplemented by Department of Labor regulations (29 CFR Part 5. "Labor Standards Provisions Applicable to Contracts Covering Federally Financed and Assisted Construction"). In accordance with the statute, contractors must be required to pay wages to laborers and mechanics at a rate not less than the prevailing wages specified in a wage determination made by the Secretary of Labor. In addition, contractors must be required to pay wages not less than once a week. The non-Federal entity must place a copy of the current prevailing wage determination issued by the Department of Labor in each solicitation. The decision to award a contract or subcontract must be conditioned upon the acceptance of the wage determination. The non-Federal entity must report all suspected or reported violations to the Federal awarding agency. The contracts must also include a provision for compliance with the Copeland "Anti-Kickback" Act (40 U.S.C. 3145), as supplemented by Department of Labor regulations (29 CFR Part 3. "Contractors and Subcontractors on Public Building or Public Work Financed in Whole or in Part by Loans or Grants from the United States"). The Act provides that each contractor or subrecipient must be prohibited from inducing, by any means, any person employed in the construction, completion, or repair of public work, to give up any part of the compensation to which he or she is otherwise entitled. The non-Federal entity must report all suspected or reported violations to the Federal awarding agency.

The undersigned subcontractor certifies it will provide a drug-free workplace by:

- All transactions regarding this contract shall be done in compliance with the Davis-Bacon Act (40 U.S.C. 3141-3144, 3146-3148) and the requirements of 29 C.F.R. pt. 5 as may be applicable. The contractor shall comply with 40 U.S.C. 3141-3144, and 3146-3148 and the requirements of 29 C.F.R. pt. 5 as applicable.
- o Contractors are required to pay wages to laborers and mechanics at a rate not less than the prevailing wages specified in a wage determination made by the Secretary of Labor.
- Additionally, contractors are required to pay wages not less than once a week.

Name of Organization/Firm		
Signature of Authorized Representative	Date	_
Print Name and Title of Authorized Representative		

ATTACHMENT "E"

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DRUG-FREE WORKPLACE

This certification is required by the Federal Regulations Implementing Sections 5151-5160 of the Drug-Free Workplace Act, 41 U.S.C. 701, for the Department of Agriculture (7 CFR Part 3017), Department of Labor (29 CFR Part 98), Department of Education (34 CFR Parts 85, 668 and 682), Department of Health and Human Services (45 CFR Part 76).

The undersigned subcontractor certifies it will provide a drug-free workplace by:

- Publishing a policy statement notifying employees that the unlawful manufacture, distribution, dispensing, possession or use of a controlled substance is prohibited in the workplace and specifying the consequences of any such action by an employee;
- Establishing an ongoing drug-free awareness program to inform employees of the dangers of drug abuse in the workplace, the subcontractor's policy of maintaining a drug-free workplace, the availability of counseling, rehabilitation and employee assistance programs, and the penalties that may be imposed on employees for drug violations in the workplace;
- o Providing each employee with a copy of the subcontractor's policy statement;
- Notifying the employees in the subcontractor's policy statement that as a condition of employment under this subcontract, employees shall abide by the terms of the policy statement and notifying the subcontractor in writing within five days after any conviction for a violation by the employee of a criminal drug abuse statue in the workplace;
- Notifying IDEA Public Schools within ten (10) days of the subcontractor's receipt of a notice of a conviction of any employee; and,
- Taking appropriate personnel action against an employee convicted of violating a criminal drug statue or requires such employee to participate in a drug abuse assistance or rehabilitation program.

Name of Organization/Firm		
Signature of Authorized Representative	Date	
Print Name and Title of Authorized Representative		

ATTACHMENT "F"

CERTIFICATION REGARDING CONFLICT OF INTEREST

By signature of this bid proposal, Respondent covenants and affirms that:

- X No manager, employee or paid consultant of the Respondent is a member of the Board, or an employee of IDEA Public Schools;
- X No manager or paid consultant of the Respondent is married to a member of the Board, the CEO, or an employee of IDEA Public Schools;
- X No member of the Board, the CEO or an employee of IDEA Public Schools is a manager or paid consultant of the respondent;
- X No member of the Board, the CEO or an employee of IDEA Public Schools owns or controls more than 10 percent in the Respondent;
- X No member of the Board, CEO, or employee of IDEA Public Schools receives compensation from Respondent for lobbying activities as defined in Chapter 305 of the Texas Government Code;
- X Respondent has disclosed within the Bid any interest, fact or circumstance which does or may present a potential conflict of interest;
- X Should Respondent fail to abide by the foregoing covenants and affirmations regarding conflict of interest, Respondent shall not be entitled to the recovery of any costs or expenses incurred in relation to any contract with Idea Public Schools and shall immediately refund to IDEA Public Schools any fees or expenses that may have been paid under the contract and shall further be liable for any costs incurred or damages sustained by Idea Public Schools relating to that contract.

Name of Organization/Firm		
Signature of Authorized Representative	Date	
Print Name and Title of Authorized Representative		

ATTACHMENT "G"

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY AND NONDISCRIMIANTION

The (Name) promotes employment opportunity through a progressive program designed to provide equal opportunity without regard to race, color, sex, religion, national origin, age, disability, or political affiliation or belief. Additionally, discrimination is prohibited against any beneficiary of programs funded under Title I of the Workforce Investment Act of 1998, on the basis of the beneficiary's citizenship/status as a lawfully admitted immigrant authorized to work in the United States, or his/her participation in any WIA Title I financially assisted program or activity. (Name) conforms to all applicable federal and state laws, rules, guidelines, regulations, and provides equal employment opportunity in all employment and employee relations.

EEO Laws, Rules, Guidelines, Regulations

(Name) provides equal opportunities consistent with applicable federal and state laws, rules, guidelines, regulations, and executive orders. Such regulations include:

- Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended, which prohibits discrimination under any program or activity receiving federal financial assistance.
- Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended, and its implementing regulations at 29 CFR Part 37 which prohibit discrimination based on race, color, religion, sex, or national origin in any term, condition or privilege of employment.
- Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended, which prohibits discrimination against qualified individuals because of disability.
- Age Discrimination in Employment Act of 1967, as amended, which prohibits discrimination against individuals 40 years of age and older.
- Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, which prohibits discrimination against qualified individuals with disabilities.
- Age Discrimination Act of 1975, as amended, which prohibits discrimination based on age in programs receiving federal financial assistance.
- Texas Commission on Human Rights Act, as amended, which prohibits discrimination in employment based on race, color, handicap, religion, sex, national origin, or age (40-70).

- Equal Pay Act of 1963, as amended, which requires equal pay for men and women performing equal work.
- Pregnancy Discrimination Act of 1978, which prohibits discrimination against pregnant women.

(Name) is committed to promoting equal employment opportunity through a progressive program designed to provide equal opportunity without regard to race, color, sex, religion, national origin, age, disability, or political affiliation or belief. (Name) takes positive steps to eliminate any systematic discrimination from personnel practices. (Name) recruits, hires, trains, and promotes into all job levels the most qualified persons without regard to race, color, religion, sex, national origin, age, or disability status.

Staff at all levels is responsible for active program support and personal leadership in establishing, maintaining, and carrying out an effective equal employment opportunity program.

Name of Organization/Firm		
Signature of Authorized Representative	Date	
Print Name and Title of Authorized Representative		

ATTACHMENT "H"

BIDDER CERTIFICATIONS FORM (Return signed form with your submittal)

(Neturn signed form with your subfilitial)	*
1. Felony Conviction Notification	
Texas Education Agency Code, Section 44.034, Notification of Criminal History, Subsection (a), states "a person or business entity that enter contract with a school district must give advance notice to the district if the person or an owner or operator of the business entity has been convicted by the contract with a person or business entity if the conduct resulting in the conviction of a felony." Subsection (b) states "a school district minate a contract with a person or business entity if the district determines that the person or business entity failed to give notice as requested of a public of the conduct resulting in the conviction. The district must compensate the person or business entity for sperformed before the termination of the contract." This notice is not required of a publicly-held corporation. <i>Initial where applicable.</i>	cted of a rict may uired by
A. My company is a publicly-held corporation; therefore, this reporting requirement is not applicable.	
B. My company is not owned nor operated by anyone who has been convicted of a felony.	
C. My company is owned and operated by the following individual(s) who has/have been convicted of a felony: Name of Felon(s):	
Details of Conviction(s):	
	_
2. Criminal History Record Information Review of Certain Contract Employees	
By signing below, the Bidder agrees to comply with Section 22.0834. Criminal History Record Information Review of Certain Contract Employee Education Code if a warded a contract th rough this solicitation. The un dersigned Bidder, if a warded a contract, shall obtain or iminal history information through the criminal history clearinghouse as provided by Section 411.0845, Government Code relating to an employee or applicant or will have continuing duties related to the contracted services; and the employee or applicant has or will have direct contact with students. The agrees to certify of the receipt of criminal history record information before or immediately after employing or securing the services of the employelizant that has or will have continuing dutie s related to the contracted services if the employee or applicant has or will have direct contact students. The Bidder further agrees that if aw arded a contract, shall assume all expenses associated with the criminal background check a immediately remove any employee or agent who was convicted of a felony, or mis demeanor involving moral turpitudie, as defined by Texas la District property or the location where students are present.	y record who has e Bidder lo yee or act with nd sh all
None of my employees and any of my subcontractors has or will have continuing duties related to the contracted services; and has or direct contact with students. I further certify that my company has taken precautions or imposed conditions to ensure that my employ any subcontractor will not have continuing duties related to the contracted services; and will not have direct contact with students three term of the Contract. OR	ees and
Some or all of my employees and/or my subcontractors will have continuing duti es related to the contracted services; and will have contact with students. I further certify that: 1. I have obtained all required criminal histor y record information regarding all of my employees and/or my subcontractors. No nemployees and/or my subcontractors has any conviction or other criminal history information if at the time of the offense, the vicunder 18 or en rolled in a public school: (a) a felon y offense under Title 5, Texas Penal Code; (b) a n offense for which a deferequired to register as a sex offender under Chapter 62, Texas Code of Criminal Procedure; or (c) an equivalent offense under law or the laws of another state. 2. If I receive information that any of my employees and/or subcontractors subsequently has a reported criminal history, I will immore remove the covered employee from contract duties and notify the District in writing immediately. 3. I will provide the District with the names and any other requested information regarding any of my employees and/or subcontractors. 4. If the District objects to the assign nment of any of my employees and/or subcontractors, I agree to discontinue using the indiviprovide services to the District.	ne of my ctim was ndant is r federal nediately
Lists of Parties Excluded from Federal Procurement or Non Procurement Program	
By signing below, the Bidder certifies that neither it nor its principals is presently de barred, suspended, proposed for debarment, declared inell voluntarily excluded from participation in district, state or federal procurements or contracts and are not identified in the "Lists of Parties Excluded Federal Procurement or Non Procurement Program" issued by the General Services Administration, pursuant to the provisions of 31 U.S.C. 610 E.O. 12549, E.O. 12689, 48 CFR 9.404. For additional information refer to http://www.epls.gov/.	ed from
I, the undersigned authorized a gent for the company named below, certify that the information concerning notification of felon y convictions in reviewed by me and the information furnished is true to the best of my knowledge. I further certify that I agree to comply with Section 22.0834. History Record Information Review of Certain Contract Employees, Texas Education Code if a warded a contract through this solici tation and U.S.C. 6101, note, E.O. 12549, E.O. 12689, 48 CFR 9.404 in relation to the Lists of Parties Excluded from Fede ral Procurement or Non Proc Program.	Criminal the 31
COMPANY NAME:	
AUTHORIZED AGENT'S NAME (PRINTED):	
SIGNATURE OF COMPANY OFFICIAL!	

ATTACHMENT "I"

CERTIFICATION REGARDING LOBBYING

PROCUREMENT

Submission of this certification is a prerequisite for making or entering into this transaction and is imposed by section 1352, Title 31, U.S. Code. This certification is a material representation of fact upon which reliance was placed when this transaction was made or entered into. Any person who fails to file the required certifications shall be subject to a civil penalty of not less than \$10,000 and not more than \$100,000 for each such failure.

The undersigned certifies, to the best of his or her knowledge and belief, that:

- (1) No Federal appropriated funds have been paid or will be paid by or on behalf of the undersigned, to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an office or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, or an officer or employee of Congress, an employee of a Member of Congress, or any Board Member, officer, or employee of [School] Independent School District in connection with the awarding of Federal contract, the making of a Federal grant, the making of a Federal Loan, the entering into a cooperative agreement, and the extension, continuation, renewal, amendment, or modification of a Federal contract, grant, loan, or cooperative agreement.
- (2) If any funds other than Federal appropriated funds have been paid or will be paid to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, an employee of a Member of Congress, or any Board Member, officer, or employee of [School] Independent School District in connection with this Federal grant or cooperative agreement, the undersigned shall complete and submit Standard Form –LLL, "Disclosure Form to Report Lobbying", in accordance with its instructions.
- (3) The undersigned shall require that the language of this certification be included in the awarded documents for all covered sub-awards exceeding \$100,000 in Federal funds at all appropriate tiers and that all sub-recipients shall certify and disclose accordingly.

Organization Name	PR/Award Number or Project Name
Name of Authorized Representative	Title
Signature	 Date

ATTACHMENT "J"

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DEBARMENT

Non-Federal entities are prohibited from contracting with or making sub-awards under covered transaction to parties that are suspended or debarred or whose principals are suspended or debarred. Covered transactions include procurement of goods or services equal to or in excess of \$100,000. Contractors receiving individual awards of \$100,000 or more and all sub-recipients must certify that the Firm and its principals are not suspended or debarred.

By submitting this offer and signing this certificate, this Firm:

(1) Certifies that no suspension or debarment is in place, which would preclude receiving a federally funded contract under the Federal OMB, A-102, common rule.

Firm's Name:	
Name of Authorized Company Official:	(Typed or printed)
Title of Authorized Company Official:	Typed or printed)
Signature of Authorized Company Official:	
Date Signed:	

ATTACHMENT "K"

COST PROPOSAL FORMATTING TO BE SUBMITTED WITH THE PACKET

	EQUIPMENT LIST	DI CAILI			Vendor quote submit	tal	
IDEA Frontier				Meets Specifications	Price	Installation cost	
Item	Description	Quantity	Brand	-	Unit price Total price	Per Unit Total Cost	Vendor notes
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	6					
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	2					
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, cUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	3					
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1					
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1					
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1					
THREE (3) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 3-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 24"W sink compartments, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable bullet feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 151" L/R, NSF (requires 2 faucets) 1 ea K-453 Control Bracket, 14" x 16" (each) 3 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections 3 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1					
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1					
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1					
HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-PS-17 Welded Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets	2					

CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2			
VENT HOOD - LED LIGHTS		1			
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS	S S	1			
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	6			
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4			
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	10			

IDEA San Benito

Item	Description	Quantity			
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)				
	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, cUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles				
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification				
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout				
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF				
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	:	2		
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS					

ROLL-THRU HEATEI CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4			
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	2			
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 6 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	6			
CAN RACK	Can Storage Rack, mobile design with casters, sloped glides for automatic can retrieval, aluminum construction, holds 162-#10 or 216-#5 cans, (4) 6" plate casters, (2) swivel with brakes, (2) rigid, NSF 2 ea Lifetime warranty against rust & corrosion, 5 year construction warranty, standard	1			

IDEA Weslaco

Item	Description	Quantity			
WORK TABLE,	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable	7	·		
STAINLESS STEEL	undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then				
TOP	add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8"				
	dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked)				
	1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters				
	separately)				
	1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight)				
	(each)				
	1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides				
	1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)				
WORK TABLE,	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable	2			
STAINLESS STEEL	undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum				
TOP, W/ POT RACK	recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each)				
	6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot)				
	3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides				
	3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision				
	1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot				
	hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack				
TILTING SKILLET	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon	2			
BRAISING PAN,	markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L				
ELECTRIC	faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, cUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard				
	2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer,				
	16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant				
	A DOCTEMANICEDT CO. D. L. L. C. (4) 4011 2011 L. A. DOUING DACKET D. IV. D. L. L. 4011 2011 CII. L.				
	4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep,				
	perforated, stainless steel, with handles				
TWO (2)	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H	1			
COMPARTMENT	backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14				
SINK	gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2"				
	NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever				
	drain				
	1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification				
	2 ca x 7/2 ca x 2 ca x				

PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1			
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1			
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2			
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS		1			
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	6			
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4			
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	10			

IDEA San Juan College Prep

IDEA San Juan Coll	A San Juan College Prep								
Item	Description	Quantity							
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	1							
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	2							
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, cUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles								

			_	 	_
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	1			
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	1			
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	1			
HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-PS-17 Welded Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets	2			
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2			
VENT HOOD - LED LIGHTS		1			
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS		1			
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4			
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4			
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	8			
CAN RACK	Can Storage Rack, mobile design with casters, sloped glides for automatic can retrieval, aluminum construction, holds 162-#10 or 216-#5 cans, (4) 6" plate casters, (2) swivel with brakes, (2) rigid, NSF 2 ea Lifetime warranty against rust & corrosion, 5 year construction warranty, standard	2			
ICE CUBER	Indigo™ Series Ice Maker, cube-style, air-cooled, self-contained condenser, 30"W x 24-1/2"D x 21-1/2"H, production capacity up to 530 lb/24 hours (390 lb AHRI certified 90°/70°), DuraTech™ exterior, dice size cubes, NSF, cULus, ENERGY STAR® 1 ea WARRANTY-ICE-SC 3 year parts & labor (Machine), 5 year parts & labor (Evaporator), 5 year parts (Compressor), standard 1 ea (-161) 115v/60/1-ph, 14.2 amps 1 ea AR-PRE Arctic Pure® Pre-Filter Assembly, 5 micron filtration includes head, shroud, hardware, mounting assembly, & (1) filter cartridge, (NOT stand-alone; should be used in conjunction with primary water filter assembly) 1 ea WARRANTY-ARCPURE 3 year parts & labor warranty on cap, housing, hardware, and mounting assembly (does not refer to filter cartridge), standard 1 ea (AR-10000) Arctic Pure® Primary Water Filter Assembly, includes head, shroud, hardware, mounting assembly, & (1) filter cartridge, 14,000 gallon capacity, 0-600 lbs./ice per day 1 ea WARRANTY-ARCPURE 3 year parts & labor warranty on cap, housing, hardware, and mounting assembly (does not refer to filter cartridge), standard 1 ea (B-970) Ice Bin, 48"W x 34"D, 50"H, with top-hinged front-opening door, AHRI certified 710 lb ice storage capacity, for top-mounted ice maker, stainless steel exterior, NSF 1 ea K-00369 Bin Adapter, 30" S or Indigo ice machine to 48" B-970 bin, weight limit 180 lbs. maximum (Series 300, 450 & 500 only) 1 ea WARRANTY-BIN/DISP 3 year parts & labor warranty, standard 1 ea 6" adjustable stainless steel legs, standard	1			

IDEA Quest

IDEA QUEST								
Item		Description	Quantity					

	EQUIPMENT LIST	DI CALL	 	 	
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8" dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked) 1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters separately) 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)	-			
WORK TABLE, STAINLESS STEEL TOP, W/ POT RACK	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each) 6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot) 3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides 3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision 1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack	ž			
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN, ELECTRIC	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, cUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer, 16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant 4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep, perforated, stainless steel, with handles	3			
CONVECTION OVEN, ELECTRIC	Convection Oven, electric, double-deck, standard depth, solid state controls, 60 minute timer, 8" high legs, stainless steel front, top and sides, stainless steel doors with windows, (2) 1/2 HP, 12.5 kW each section, NSF, cUL, UL 3 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard 6 ea (2) 480v/60/3-ph, 30 amps total, per oven	3			
TWO (2) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	í			
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	-			
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	-			
THREE (3) COMPARTMENT SINK	Regaline Sink, 3-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 24"W sink compartments, 14" deep, with 11"H backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable bullet feet, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 151" L/R, NSF (requires 2 faucets) 1 ea K-453 Control Bracket, 14" x 16" (each) 3 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections 3 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification	-			
PRE-RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	:			
WALL / SPLASH MOUNT FAUCET	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	<u>:</u>			

HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-PS-17 Welded Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets	2			
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys	2			
VENT HOOD - LED LIGHTS		1			
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS		1			
PLASTIC SHELVING UNIT, WITH METAL POST	MetroMax Q [™] Starter Shelving Unit, 48"W x 18"D x 74"H, (5) open grid polymer shelves with Microban® antimicrobial protection (4) epoxy coated steel, epoxy coat steel frame, KD, NSF	10			
ROLL-THRU HEATED CABINET	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea 208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4			
ROLL-THRU REFRIGERATOR	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6 amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined	4			
REFRIGERATOR RACK, ROLL-IN	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing (nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights, (4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and material defects.	10			
OFFICE LAYOUT	Extract exisiting fixated desk 3 desk 3 chairs cabinets	1			

IDEA Mission

Item	Description	Quantity			
WORK TABLE,	Work Table, 36"W x 30"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable	3			
STAINLESS STEEL	undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-61 Modification to reduce length, start with next largest size then				
TOP	add "TA-61" to model number for tables***table to 30x30 confirm required dims*** 1 st TA-255 Casters, expanding adapter, for 1-5/8"				
	dia. O.D. tube/table legs, 400 lb capacity per caster, set of (4) (2 braked)				
	1 st TA-255B Upgrade heavy duty casters (TA-255, TA-256 only) to have brakes on all wheels (upgrade only, must order casters				
	separately)				
	1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight)				
	(each)				
	1 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides				
	1 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair)				
WORK TABLE,	Work Table, 72"W x 36"D, 14 gauge 304 series stainless steel top with 1-1/2"H rear upturn, 18 gauge stainless steel adjustable	2			
STAINLESS STEEL	undershelf, stainless steel legs & adjustable bullet feet, NSF 1 ea TA-366 Reinforced understructure for undershelves (maximum				
TOP, W/ POT RACK	recommended load 30 lbs per sq. ft. evenly distributed weight) (each)				
	6 ft TA-94 16 gauge 304 series stainless steel undershelf upgrade (per linear foot)				
	3 ea SS-1520 Deluxe Drawer, 15"W x 20"D x 5" deep drawer pan insert, stainless steel, with drawer slides				
	3 pr TA-90 Drawer Adapter/Non Catalog Tables, specify table width (pair) 1 ea Rear mount 1 ea TA-229 Rear mounting provision				
	1 ea SWT-72 Pot Rack, table mounted, rear or splash mount, semi-circular design, 72" long, stainless steel, includes: (18) plated pot				
	hooks & (1) AUR-72 utensil rack				

	EQUIPMENT LIST I	OT CAFE	LNIA	 		
TILTING SKILLET BRAISING PAN,	Vulcan Model No. VE40 Braising Pan, electric, 40-gallon capacity, 46" wide open base, manual tilt, 9" deep stainless steel pan with gallon markings, pouring lip & removable strainer, spring assist cover with drip edge, pan holder, water tight solid state controls, includes L	3	3			
ELECTRIC	faucet bracket, 12" stainless steel legs with adjustable flanged feet, UL, cUL, UL EPH 2 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty, standard					
ELECTRIC	2 ea 480v/60/3-ph, 16 kW, 23 amps, direct wire 2 ea DBPTYTS WSHDWN DOUBLE Pantry Deck Mount Faucet, with backflow preventer,					
	16" add-on faucet, washdown hose, wall hook, NSF and Lead Reduction Compliant					
	and officially, washington hose, was nook, Not and read reduction compliant					
	4 ea BPSTEAM INSERT Steam Pan Insert, for (1) 12" x 20" pan, each 4 ea BOILING-BASKET Boiling Basket, 12" x 20" x 6" deep,					
	perforated, stainless steel, with handles					
CONVECTION OVEN	Convection Oven, electric, double-deck, standard depth, solid state controls, 60 minute timer, 8" high legs, stainless steel front, top and	-	,			
ELECTRIC	sides, stainless steel doors with windows, (2) 1/2 HP, 12.5 kW each section, NSF, cUL, UL 3 ea 1 year limited parts & labor warranty,	•				
ELLETTIC	standard 6 ea (2) 480v/60/3-ph, 30 amps total, per oven					
T11/0 (0)						
TWO (2)	Regaline Sink, 2-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 18"W sink compartment, 14" deep, with 11"H	:				
COMPARTMENT SINK	backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable feet, 14					
SIINK	gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 113" L/R, NSF 1 ea Note: This sink requires (1) faucet 2 ea K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections \$215.102 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support required for each lever					
	drain					
	or one					
	1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification					
PRE-RINSE FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout					
ASSEMBLY, WITH	Fre-Kinse Offit, 8 C/C backsplash frount, with spring action flexible goosefleck, wall bracket, Add-Off-raddet with 12 Swing spout					
ADD ON FAUCET						
WALL / SPLASH	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF	:				
MOUNT FAUCET						
THREE (3)	Regaline Sink, 3-compartment, with left & right-hand drainboards, 24" front-to-back x 24"W sink compartments, 14" deep, with 11"H					
COMPARTMENT	backsplash, stainless steel legs with welded front-to-rear & adjustable left-to-right cross rails, 36" drainboards, 1" adjustable bullet feet,					
SINK	14 gauge 304 series stainless steel, overall 31" F/B x 151" L/R, NSF (requires 2 faucets) 1 ea K-453 Control Bracket, 14" x 16" (each) 3 ea					
	K-5 Drain, twist operated, 2" NPT & 1-1/2" IPS outlet connections 3 ea K-4 Support Bracket, for lever waste drain handle, (1) support					
	required for each lever drain 1 ea K-470 Sink bowl depth modification					
PRE-RINSE FAUCET	Pre-Rinse Unit, 8" c/c backsplash mount, with spring action flexible gooseneck, wall bracket, Add-On-Faucet with 12" swing spout	:				
ASSEMBLY, WITH ADD ON FAUCET						
WALL / SPLASH	Faucet, 8" c/c backsplash/wall mount, with 12" swing spout, lever handles, EZ-Install adapters, 1/2" close elbows, stainless steel, NSF					
MOUNT FAUCET	Taucet, o cyc backsplash, wan mount, with 12 swing spout, level handles, 22 mstan adapters, 1/2 close cibows, stanness steet, 1/31	•				
HAND SINK	Hand Sink, pedestal mounted base, 14" wide x 10" front-to-back x 5" deep bowl, 20 gauge 304 stainless steel, splash mounted faucet, pedal valves with easy access design, basket drain, wall bracket, NSF, cCSAus 2 ea 7-PS-14 P-trap, 1-1/2", 22 gauge 2 ea 7-S-17 Welded	•				
	Side Splash, 7-3/4"H (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14" wide x 10" front-to-back bowl, splash mounted faucets					
	Side Spidsh, 7 3/4 IT (installed height), both sides, for hand sinks with 14 wide x 10 mont to back bowl, spidsh mounted fadects					
CASHIER	2 ea TA-500 NOTE: Installation of laminate to cabinet on all sides 2 ea CASH-1 Cash drawer, undermount, locking, fully enclosed powder	7	2			
	coated steel case, stainless steel drawer front, 5 currency & 5 coin compartments, warning bell, includes 2 keys					
VENT HOOD - LED		:	L			
LIGHTS						
WALK-IN LED LIGHTS						
	MetroMax Q™ Starter Shelving Unit, 48"W x 18"D x 74"H, (5) open grid polymer shelves with Microban® antimicrobial protection (4)	12				
	epoxy coated steel, epoxy coat steel frame, KD, NSF					
POST						
ROLL-THRU HEATED	Traulsen Model No. AIH132LP-FHS Spec-Line Heated Cabinet, Roll-thru, one-section, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior,		ł			
CABINET	standard depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, cULus, NSF, ENERGY STAR® 6 ea					
	208/115v/60/1ph, 7.8 amps, 1500 watts, NEMA L14-20P, standard 6 ea 3 year service/labor warranty, standard 6 ea Thermometer side					
	door: hinging to be determined 6 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined					
ROLL-THRU	Spec-Line Refrigerator, Roll-thru, one-section, self-contained refrigeration, stainless steel exterior, aluminum interior, standard	4	ļ.			
REFRIGERATOR	depth cabinet, full-height doors, accepts 66" high racks (by others) with INTELA-TRAUL™, 1/3 HP, cULus, NSF 4 ea 115v/60/1ph, 11.6					
	amps, NEMA 5-15P, standard 4 ea 3 year service/labor & 5 year compressor warranty, standard 4 ea Thermometer side door: hinging to					
	be determined 4 ea Rear door: hinging to be determined					
			I		A	

REFRIGERATOR	Lifetime Series Roll-In Bun Pan Rack, heavy duty, aluminum, 64"H, (18) wide-angle runners are 1-1/2" x 3-1/4" x .100 with 3" spacing	10			
RACK, ROLL-IN	(nonadjustable), extruded aluminum guides for 12 x 20 to 18 x 26 pans, fully welded 1-1/2"x1-3/4" x .07" smooth wall D-tube uprights,				
	(4) 5" platform swivel casters, NSF 8 ea Lifetime guarantee against rust & corrosion. Lifetime guarantee against worksmanship and				
	material defects.				
OFFICE LAYOUT	Extract exisiting fixated desk 3 desk 3 chairs cabinets	1			

General

I-Mop Lithium ION auto disk floor scrubber includes batteries, charger, and medium bristle brushes	50
Nobles 20" Floor scrubber with ECH20 cleaning technology	23
Pad driver, batteries, charger, dual down pressure kit for nobles 20" floor scrubber	23
Removing of fixated and old office furniture	23
Setting up new layout of kitchen office with 3 desk, 3 chairs, cabinets	23
12' x 16' A-Frame - Caribbean Blue / Yellow Wood (Smart Panel) Build on Site and w / 1-set Anchors (2)	14

TOTAL COST PROPOSAL

IDEA LOCATIONS

REGION	SCHOOL	ADDRESS	CITY
Lower RGV	Frontier	2800 S Dakota Ave	Brownsville, TX
	San Benito	2151 Russell Lane	San Benito, TX
	Weslaco	2931 E Sugar Cane Drive	Weslaco, TX
Upper RGV	Quest	14001 N Rooth	Edinburg, TX
	Mission	1600 S Schuerback Rd	Mission, TX
	San Juan Prep	600 E Sioux RD	San Juan, TX

END OF IDEA PUBLIC SCHOOLS RFP

PACKAGE FOR CHILD NUTRITION PROGRAM DEPARTMENT